February 2023 Newsletter

Panel 72 Issue 14

Mssion Statement

To Report directly "to those they serve"; to publicize AA events; to be a forum for sharing and comment.



Greetings Area 92!

Inside this Edition

Trusted Servant and DCM Reports

Feature Articles.

Newsletter Submissions Info

Area Contact Info
Upcoming Events and Flyers

I am trying something new this month by composing the February newsletter in Google Documents. By doing so, I hope to get away from using Microsoft products (MS365) which cost money yearly for me and set the groundwork for future newsletter editors to be able to use Google Workspace, which is free to us and as Area 92 would like us to do. I'm also changing the format in an effort to use less ink in printing. I have had complaints from a few that "It uses so much ink/toner when I print it out.", so now you know that I have been listening. I also attended a Google Workspace training put on by our Technology Committee and would suggest that you all attend one when afford as it was very good.

So here I go with my first attempt in using Google Sheets for publishing our newsletter. Please feel free to email me comments, suggestions, or just plain critizism. Don't worry about hurting my feelings, I'm practicing gratitude this year. To me, that means growing from making mistakes and hearing the truth when it comes. I'm keeping my glass half full no matter what comes my way. There is ALWAYS something to be grateful for!

Y.I.S. Doug M.

Area 92 Newsletter Submissions newsletter@area92aa.org or Mail to: Area 92 Newsletter

3834 N. Normandie St. Spokane, WA 99205



Area Elected and Appointed Reports

Area Delegate

Greetings WSEA 92 Fellowship!

The 73rd General Service Conference Agenda has arrived! Once again we roll up our sleeves and dive in to join the collective voice of our Fellowship as a whole. This is our A.A., and this is our opportunity to participate in the direction Alcoholics Anonymous will take today and into the future.

Our Area committee's enthusiasm and commitment to summarize this years' GSC Agenda Items for our Groups to review has been awesome! Our responsibility is to serve the Groups of WSEA 92. An area-wide *informed* discussion, to gather the *experiences and viewpoints* of our members is the goal. Planning, preparing, and tweaking the agenda summary process recently with all of you leaves no doubt we will accomplish just that!

We are on schedule to have Agenda Items Summarized and out to the Groups on or about February 28, 2023. In the meantime, the 73rd GSC Agenda Items (topics) final list is available for all to view on the area website, https://area92aa.org/. I would encourage everyone to visit the website and become familiar with these Items in preparation for the March Standing Committee Workshop, as well as the April Pre-Conference Assembly. What issues are important to your Group?...check it out!

As last year, I am available and eager to visit your Group/District to discuss the upcoming agenda in person or online at any time. Put the coffee on and I'll be there! :0)

District 5 hit a homerun with a fantastic Quarterly in Wenatchee. Thanks to all who helped and all who attended...WSEA 92 in action, setting the stage for our next stop in the fellowship of service! March Standing Committee Workshop, Ephrata WA....SEE YOU THERE!

73rd GSC Theme:

A.A.'s Three Legacies - Our Common Solution"

Thank you! Always grateful to serve, Ben

Area Alternate Delegate

It was really great to see all of you at the January Quarterly in Wenatchee. We enjoyed the location and all the fellowship.

I am continuing to attend the (NAAD) No American Alt Delegates meeting once a month as well as the Area Registrars meetings online. I've learned alot and look forward to sharing it with you.

Districts 6, 20 and 10 on Saturday, January 28, 2023 hosted a GSR School in Yakima. Dolores E Panel 64 Past Delegate and Gary P Panel 70 Past Delegate were the presenters. We had a great turn out and were able to do it as a hybrid meeting.

If your district or large group is interested in hosting a GSR School please contact me either by email, phone or schedule a date on the Area website GSR School calendar. There could be members in your groups considering stepping up to be either a GSR or alternate GSR but have lots of questions and these presentations are a great place to ask them and get feedback from fellow members. What better gift to give new and interested members than an opportunity to learn about becoming a GSR. We try to keep these sessions open to questions as I know when I first came around I had lots of them.

I have made my reservations for the 2023 PRAASA in Los Angeles. As far as I know Dolores, Gary, Ben and I are going to represent Area 92. Let Ben know if you are planning to attend. Gary and I will be traveling over the pass to Seattle and catching a flight down and Dolores will meet us there. I plan to attend both the Alt Delegate and Registrar roundtables and I am excited to meet some of the people in the pacific region that I am online with monthly.

I would like to help your District or group set us a GSR school either in person,online or or possibly both. Not sure how but it is always worth a discussion. We want to keep everyone informed and involved. If you have any questions regarding GSR school or any of the online meetings I attend please feel free to contact me

Yours in service,
Diana Marchiney
Alternate Delegate Area 92/Panel 72

Area Chairperson

Greetings Area 92!

What an honor and privilege it is to serve Alcoholics Anonymous!

This last month has been busy getting ready for the Area 92 Quarterly in Wenatchee! What a great quarterly! Thanks to Carol N. DCM of District 5 and the host committee who helped put it on! Great Job!

Phone calls, emails, writing and copying documents, translating documents, video conferences with other area members, this is what makes up the time in preparation along with a few prayers!

It really feels like we are on a great path of recovery and I am moved by both the Second Step and the Second Tradition in this.

All people, places and things might be expressed together as a form of relationship. I am grateful that AA has helped me find my part in this. I am a trusted servant in all these relationships where God is the ultimate authority. This is what guides my actions. I am grateful in this age of challenge to have a purpose above the common commotion of the world. To serve, to be of service is that purpose, and it is a privilege!

I share in the solution with you as we walk the road together!

Best regards to all!

Benjamin G. / Area Chair / Panel 72 / AA

Area Alternate Chairperson

Hello Everyone,

What a wonderful quarterly in Wenatchee, thank you to District 5 and the hosting committee for all their hard work and service. I was thinking the other day how nice it is to be in a smaller venue, to me it just feels homier, relaxed and more like we're family and I think the "dessert social" was a big hit.

So, speaking of hosting.. we are still in need of Districts to step up and host the October 2024 Inventory Assembly as well as the January 2024 Quarterly and in April we will be looking for a host for the April 2025 Pre-Conference Assembly. I am personally asking for your help in hosting, please talk to your groups and districts about hosting, we are here to help in anyway we can but we also need your help.

I traveled to Pasco on Friday to meet with District 24 hosting committee. Their excitement about hosting an area event is so refreshing and renewed my spirit about service. I would like to thank Juan Carlos for treating me to lunch and Virginia, Arturo and Hermane for their hospitality and their service to the fellowship. I'll go Salsa dancing next time! They thought I was crazy for driving back to Montana in the same day, but hey, we go to any lengths right?

Fran and I will be headed to Los Angeles next month for PRAASA. I am really looking forward to some sunshine and fellowship, I have been asked to participate as a timer. What an honor and a privilege to represent Area 92 and be of service at such an amazing event. At my very first PRAASA in Utah, I met a lady named Carol, she is from Area 72, we forged a friendship that weekend while we went on a cigarette run, we are still in contact and I can still call her my friend, that would not be possible in my life today without all of you, I thank my Higher Power everyday that I finally discovered the fellowship of Alcoholics Anonymous and I have certainly been blessed to have all of you in my life.

Remember to share the Love of the Fellowship this month, Happy Valentine's Day!

Thank you for your service,

ILAS, Lisa G.

Area Treasurer

News from your Treasurer.

Here it is in July I was locked out of the bank and in the process of gaining access I have made several errors. In working on the system learning as I went along, I made mistakes that I have tried to correct since. One minute you think you find a solution and then it ended up making things worse. So, this is the reason why there have been endless questions on my financial reports.

As we enter a new month we are working on solutions. As reported before Cindy our past alt Treasurer has agreed to help us with our QuickBooks data entry issues. She has been trudging her way through expense and deposits re-entering data and finally getting and making headway in getting the software where it needs to be. While you as a body would like to hear that everything is fixed it takes time to get to the end results.

Bryan and I met with Cindy today Feb 5th for 2 plus hours coming up with solutions and plans to finish this project.

We will be meeting with the finance committee tomorrow night and discussing some of these projected solutions for the future.

We have also consulted with Past Delegate to discuss how this information needed to be presented. That is why at the top of this report I tried to detail some of the things that happened to QuickBooks software.

We are exploring the option of upgrading our software that currently does not have the option for us to have back up, tech support or online training. These 3 components would be helpful for future Treasurers.

We are also working on Training for both Bryan and me for our individual tasks and how we can make sure the next elected person in our positions will be set up for success.

We have scheduled an additional meeting on February 12th to work on these goals. We will be discussing the software options in the finance committee that meets on Monday February 6th at 7pm

We wrote checks to trusted servants, paid for hotel accommodations in Wenatchee for the January Quarterly, I have also sent a check to GSO \$1800.00 for the suggested contribution for our Delegate to attend the General Service Conference.

Total expenses \$8,839.19. We have 3 outstanding checks in the amount of \$2,214.68

January 31, 2023, Checking ending bank balance was. \$29,270.78 Savings for our prudent reserve is \$2500.82

Total available area 92 funds are at \$31,771.60

I look forward to continuing to seek solutions and grow as individual trusted servant. Love Fran

Area Alternate Treasurer

Greetings to the body

I'm looking forward to PRAASA upcoming shortly the first weekend in March and have been asked to be some kind of presenter there. I suppose it's best to not know for what as I don't have more time to worry about it.

The quarterly in Wenatchee was productive and it seems some previously unoccupied positions are filling up and the enthusiasm for our work is on the uptick.

I'm sorry to say there are some discrepancies in my contributions report that I don't yet know how to fix in Quicken and I don't want to make things worse by trying to fix them without guidance. I have requested some assistance and in the meantime for full disclosure here are the discrepancies:

Two deposits that show up on the report are incorrect. One was the amount returned by the Richland assembly and that is not a contribution but rather a return and "overage" from that event. The other is a duplicate of a contribution I originally mischaracterized as a personal contribution but is rather a group contribution. This contribution reports twice instead of once.

Bottom line, I don't know how to fix them without some assistance and I'm not going to make things worse by trying to fix them on my own.

Sorry.

So actual contributions for January were \$4,209.51, not the reported \$6,021.21.

January contributions total \$4,209.51

In Love and Service, Bryan B, Alt-Treasurer

Contributions by District and Individual

AREA 92 Kevin M	18.93	District 10 Rule 62	100.00
Total AREA 92	18.93	Total District 10	100.00
District 02 Spokane (S. of River) 1st Things First - 113726	10.00	District 12 Charles O	60.00
Manito Morning Meeting - 000017160	120.75	Total District 12	60.00
Sunlight Of The Spirit (Cheney) - 000085343	165.00	District 13 Saturday Night Miracles - 000064251	96.00
Total District 02 Spokane (S. of River)	295.75	Total District 13	96.00
District 03 Spokane (N. of River to Wellesley) Northern Lights Group - 122804	80.00	District 17 Early Bird - 000029681	54.95
SOS - 697391	9.61	Saturday Morning Live Group - 000063249	450.00
Total District 03 Spokane (N. of River to Wellesley)	89.61	Total District 17	504.95
District 04 Tri Cities, Kennewick	1,424.24	District 19 Courage To Change - 000100298	12.00
Kennewick Nooners - 000037716	50.00	Ephrata Sunday Evening AA	387.46
Richland Fellowship - 000057246	290.00	Tia L (deleted)	387.46
Womens Time Out Group - 000008960	27.72	Total District 19	786.92
Total District 04 Tri Cities, Kennewick	1,791.96	District 20 Chance 4 Change - 000098688	25.00
District 05 Celebrate Womens Group - 693933	60.00	Total District 20	25.00
Skookum Group - 000071719	111.39	District 24	50.00
Total District 05	171.39	Grupo 12 - 618027	10.00
District 06 A New Light - 000091631	151.49	Grupo Comunidad - 000023733	170.00
AMAA - 000092039	180.85	Total District 24	230.00
Fellowship of the Spirit 000415199	300.00	District 25 Non Geo Spanish Speaking	40.00
Total District 06	632.34	Grupo Milagros - 000025212	40.00
District 07 Clearwater Canyon Group - 000099360	154.41	Grupo Sobriedad Viva - 000027819	94.80
Good Orderly Direction - 669857	46.40	Grupo Solo Por Hoy - 000027967	40.00
Round Table 2 - 000059344	278.00	Total District 25 Non Geo Spanish Speaking	214.80
The Noon Group - 000037721	54.56	Glen C	115.56
Total District 07	533.37	Ivan V	9.22
District 08 Daily Reprieve II - 000100886	26.59	Joe C	36.00
Fort Sherman Chapel - 000104904	60.00	TOTAL	\$6,021.21
Total District 08	86.59		
District 09 Dayton One Day At A Time - 000101112	200.00		
Total District 09	200.00		

Please send all contributions to:

Washington State East Area 92 1314 S. Grand Blvd. Suite 2, Box #103 Spokane, WA 99202-1174 Or PayPal (accessed from our website Area92aa.org)

Please include your **Group Name**, **Group ID Number** and **District** # on the contribution(s) to ensure that I give proper credit to the contributing groups or if this is a personal contribution, indicate "personal" in the memo line. Contributions can also be made on the AREA 92 website by PayPal. It is set up to generate all personal/group information. If you use PayPal please be complete with your information.

PLEASE add your group name and/or district to your memo line or put a note in the envelope. The next Alternate Treasurer will need this information to make their transition as smooth as possible. Thank you very much for your support.

YIS
Bryan B.
Area 92 Alt-Treasurer
alt-treasurer@area92aa.org
Finance Committee Chair

Area Secretary – no report

Area Archives Chair

Area Archivist

Hi Everybody!

So much excitement in Archives this month! We moved into the new repository and it is just amazing! The move went really smoothly and everything was transported safely. We had such a great group of people that worked hard to make this happen. Thanks to all that participated in this large endeavor.

There is a lot of organization to be done but we are planning on having an open house so everyone that wants to can come see the new repository. I will put out a flier as soon as we can decide on a date. I am just so happy that our archives are now in an environment that will keep them from deteriorating and can be processed and stored the way they should be. It was so nice being in a place that has heat, electricity and light.

I will also be planning work parties with different themes so volunteers can come and learn skills on how to archive. I now have a place where I can bring people together to share the monumental work that needs to be done. Please send me an email if you are interested in getting involved in Archives at archivist@area92aa,org.

And finally a HUGE thank you to everyone that made this happen. We are truly moving into the future to save our history and our legacy. I can't wait to share it with you.

Sincerely in Service,

Lisa D. WSEA 92 Archivist

Area Corrections Chair

Hello All,

Reminder for all in Area 92; Corrections Focus for Panel 72:

Connect, Inform, Network, and Serve All Levels of Corrections

As promised at the January Quarterly, I am submitting my Corrections Report to the Newsletter:

Attended National Corrections Conference on Nov 10-12, 2022 in Chicago, IL

- Highlights National Corrections Conference:
 - A92 has JPay (Digital Services provider to Correctional Facilities) in our Adult Correctional Institution in
 WA & ID in which our incarcerated populations have tablets in their institutions.
 - AA World Services have many titles available for download. And, Grapevine has five booklets, GV and La Vina print and audio options available download. Any resources are paid for and available for download at no charge to the correctional downloads.
 - What Can You Do?
 - Check out Facility Tablet Policies.
 - Let the facility know if there are tablets/JPay available, there are AA materials available for download at no charge.
 - Side Note: Not currently earmarked/targeted GV/La Vina digital subscriptions available.
 - Call Out from Eileen A (Corrections counterpart at GSO):
 - Reminder of Corrections activities for Workbook/Literature coming up 2023.
 - Inside Sponsorship started in CA
 - Separate program from Inside Meetings' Volunteer program where "sponsor" volunteers are connected to inside members that begin a sponsorship relationship through visits and correspondence. These volunteers are separate activities from taking AA meetings inside due to safety and security concerns/issues.
 - Corrections Correspondence Program
 - Started making connections in Canada as well.
 - Need more Spanish speaking volunteers to make more matches for the call for help in this service.
 - Literature
 - Newsletter "From the Inside" distributed
 - A92 delivered Literature, GV, and La Vina to our major adult institutions totaling approximately \$2400.
 - GV calls attention to the newly released book, "Free On The Inside" I will dedicate some of the budgeted Corrections Literature funds to send some copies inside.
 - GV asks for people to please submit their stories. Both English and Spanish requested.
 - Special AA YouTube channel available but didn't get a lot of info on this.
 - Professional Panel

- Drug Court and JUST program professionals shared their successes with an average county population of over 9,000 inmates with AA volunteers at the center of the process.
- Prisons in Area 92 are open and having meetings:
 - COVID "hoarding" (where general population groups at same custody facility are split into two
 "hordes" and run them separately for institution activities) has come to an end in our WA facilities so
 the meetings are no longer split into two and each custody level now gets a meeting once a week
 instead of once every other week.

See you all as we Trudge the Road of Happy Destiny

Love you all and grateful/honored to serve...Marc Mc.

Area CPC Chair

Area Grapevine and Literature Chair

Area Newsletter Editor

Doug M.

Area Public Information Chair

Hi Area 92,

We have been a little bit busy getting a couple things going on we did get a PI monthly meeting on google meet so any distract or PI member or anybody interested in being in on this just email me and i will get you added on the list I would love to have as many people as possible my email is pi@area92aa.org we would love for you to join us.

Yours in Service Ricky Leonard WSEA 92 - Panel 72 Public Information Chair

Area Technology Chair

Area Treatment Chair

I attended the January Quarterly in Wenatchee. Thank you District 5 for your hard work and hospitality while hosting the quarterly. I met several new people that are interested in serving the Treatment/Accessibilities committees in their respective districts. I passed out some Treatment/Accessibilities literature to several districts for use in their committees and for distribution into treatment facilities.

I was able to connect with two district committee chairs and asked them to share at our monthly Treatment/Accessibilities meeting on the last Monday of the month at 7 p.m. They shared with the other district committees what they have been doing to carry the message into treatment facilities and other underserved venues in

their own districts. Thank you Michael B. Districts 20/6 and Danny H. District 7 for sharing what you have been doing. I would also like to thank Stan, Todd, Andy, Ricky, Kyley and Sam for your contributions to the meeting.

I will be contacting the Treatment Agenda committee persons shortly in order to review Agenda Items and prepare for the pre-conference Assembly to be held in Lewiston in April. Our delegate Ben N. has distributed the assignments and his plan for the Area to address the items so that he will have a good understanding of WSEA92's informed group conscious.

Michael O.

Area Translation Chair

Finance Committee

The committee is in the form stage at this point. Committee members include Carol N/District 5 DCM, David G/District 22 DCM, Allen D/Delegate 68 and Dolores E/Delegate 64. Committee meetings will begin in February.

Currently the emphasis is on gathering information. Participation on the Finance Committee, and the Financial Review Committee is helping to understand the current state of the area's financial practices. Feedback from the recent Area 92 Inventory report is being reviewed for inputs to help better understand the financial needs of the area for financial reports. A review of the WSEA 92 Handbook, Treasurer Guidelines and Financial Committee Guidelines is underway.

Observing ongoing and upcoming area financial processes will provide the opportunity for understanding the area's business practices. This includes participation in the Financial Review and upcoming 2023 budgeting process.

The committee will work to gather current feedback on what groups and districts want/need on the area's finances. This effort could include a survey of the groups and districts.

Andy C, District 14 DCM and Ad Hoc Finance Committee Chairperson.

Website Committee

Hybrid Ad-hock Committee

One on the questions the Hybrid Ad-hoc Committee was asked to consider is, "Who in the Area has the authority to make decisions in the event of an emergency." The committee put into words what seemed obvious - a group conscience process.

The motion and background as we composed it was not terribly well received at the Quarterly.

Since the motion was sent back to committee, we have the opportunity to approach the question afresh. Right now, there is no motion. We are not simply reworking our initial presentation.

We'll be hearing from Diana herself this month. Then we'll invite Lisa, Allen and Dave to share their thoughts. We will listen only to understand. With open minds we can gather input first and then prayerfully decide what to do per our scope. What seemed obvious (to me) the first time around is set aside. We have a blank slate.

Some of the members of the committee have had to step down over the course of the last year. We have the remaining members and some new members. I look forward to this adventure lead by the Spirit. We will listen without preconceived ideas.

I look forward to this adventure in listening and learning.

Anyone is welcome to join us. Contact me for an invitation to the virtual meeting on the 3rd Tuesday of the month from 5:30-7:00pm. dcm2@area92aa.org or 509-279-5640.

Rock on! Rainey M.

Area Registrar

Incoming GSRS Get Your Group Connected!

Is your Group Information up to date?? Please take five minutes to complete this form: https://forms.gle/QpmDbGzhxzYzYJSP8 and take advantage of GSO services: GSR Kit, Box 459, (quarterly news and notes from GSO), contribution reports, important announcements, and more.

Dianna M - WSEA 92 Alternate Delegate/Registrar Panel 70 alt-delegat@area92aa.org

District and DCM Reports

District 2

All our service positions are filled except CPC/PI. There are no Corrections facilities in District 2. However, our District Corrections chair is full of energy and inspiration. He's meeting with the Corrections chairs from Districts 3 and 13. I'm really happy to see this service position getting energized.

Our Treatment chair is, dare I say, an elderly gentleman, who is valiantly taking meetings into treatment facilities here in Spokane. I really admire his determination to stay sober through service. We were gifted with some packages of treatment facility AA literature from the Area Treatment chair. I passed those on to Mel and he will take it from there.

Our Treasurer proposed to change the way we manage our money and we were happy to discuss it and accept the suggestions. Thank you to Susan for putting in the thought and effort.

District 2 is hosting the 2023 Election Assembly in October. The chair of the committee reports that they are right on track. A venue has been chosen and now they're working on the menu so they can come up with a registration fee.

As the DCM I am visiting all the meetings in District 2. The Alt-DCM will be visiting those meetings that occur during my work hours. I am open to visiting the business meeting of men's meetings, otherwise a male service sponsee will be visiting the men's meetings.

The two motions that came out of the Quarterly have been passed on to the groups in District 2. We will be discussing them at the District meeting this month.

And of course we are gearing up for the General Service Conference agenda items that we expect to see here shortly. We are waiting for the background to be able to schedule an Agenda Item Discussion with our Delegate.

District 2 salutes you in service!

Rock on!

Rainey M.

District 3

District 3 meets the 2nd Tuesday of each month at 6:30pm at the Corbin Senior Activity Center in Spokane. Our territory covers north central Spokane then west on Highway 2 to Wilbur and southwest to Lind on Highway 395.

We started working in April to review and update our handbook. The final version from the ad hoc committee was presented at our January meeting and was approved unanimously.

We have elected a new Alt DCM, Larry P.

Outgoing Alt DCM, Dave K, was appointed to the CPC/PI Committee Chair position. Thank you Larry and Dave!

Current standing committees are:

Archives, Grapevine/literature, Treatment, Corrections, Social Activities, and CPC/PI. Our Archives chair resigned due to work conflicts. The position remains open.

Our next meeting is February 21, 2023.

Yours in Service,

Larry E DCM 3

District 4

District 4 has seen an uptick in participation at our most recent events. Our Gratitude Banquet in November was well-attended, as well as our New Year's Eve Dance Potluck & Speaker event. We had our first Alcathon since the shut-down over Christmas, and it was well-received. Thank you to the Alano Club in Kennewick for hosting!

We are pleased to report that nearly all of our standing committees have chairs! We have struggled to get more participation from GSR's at our District Meetings, and would love to hear ideas for engagement from other Districts in our Area.

Announcements:

Chapter 5 is hosting a speaker meeting and potluck on February 19th at the Mid-Columbia Library in Kennewick. We will eat at 6:15 and the speaker starts at 7:15. Please contact Melissa R. For more details (509) 539-0058

Thank you,

Melissa R, D4 Alt. DCM.

District 5

District 6

Good afternoon 🐺 compadres. It's been a very busy month for District 6. Let's review ...

Anna and I attended the WSEA92 January 2023 Quarterly at the Jack & Edna Maguire Center in Wenatchee, WA. The facility was absolutely amazing and District 5 did a fabulous job hosting. We slipped away for lunch with my best friend, who lives in Wenatchee, so it was a double winner visit for me. Thank you Anna for being my chauffeur while I was on Zoom Saturday afternoon. I promise to return to my navigating duties next trip to Ephrata, WA for the Standing Committee Workshop on March 18th.

On January 28th, Districts 6, 10 and 20 hosted a Hybrid GSR SCHOOL at the Bethlehem Lutheran Church in Yakima, WA. We had a little technical problem that a quick trip to Target and a great team of people who got us up and running. We had a great turn out with 40 participants.

The Past Delegates, Gary P. and Delores E., made an impressive presentation. I really saw how people started lighting up when they started asking questions. It was like the light bulb was flickering on and off as they tried to absorb soooo much information is such a short amount of time. We enjoyed much camaraderie and a potluck lunch with fried chicken, hot and cold sides, fruit, donuts, muffins, cookies and hot blueberry cobbler with whipped cream and lots of coffee.

I want to thank District 10 and District 20 for co-hosting this event. Many hands make light work for all. Teamwork was the theme throughout the day and I really appreciate it. I even managed to put some names with faces during the event (sorry Bryan N). I highly recommend doing activities with neighboring districts. I enjoyed meeting all of the new faces and working with them. This was a wonderful opportunity for me to see AA service at its best.

Coming Up Activities:

D6/20 SERVICE WORKSHOP PLANNING COMMITTEE - We will host our annual service workshop on May 20th from 10 am to 2 pm at the Bethlehem Lutheran Church at 801 Tieton Drive, Yakima, WA. We meet on the 1st and 3rd Friday of each month at the Yakima Alano Club at 6 pm.

The committee met on February 3rd and when Anna walked into the room it was full of 14 eager volunteers. I sent a text message to all local AA members in my phone inviting them to join us. I had no idea how effective this would be. I highly recommend it.

The committee took shape in no time and all of the job duties were filled. Thank you to everyone who turned out. For more information contact Anna V. at alt-dcm6@area92aa.org or darkcarnival313@gmail.com.

2024 PRE-CONFERENCE ASSEMBLY PLANNING COMMITTEE - this event is being hosted by Districts 6 and 20 on April 12 - 14, 2024. The committee met for the first time on Thursday, February 2nd at 6 pm at the Yakima Alano Club. We had 12 volunteers, many of whom are serving on the D6/20 Service Workshop committee also. We anticipate more people joining the committee after the workshop.

Thank you to everyone who have made themselves available to chair sub-committees. You're awesome!!! For more information contact Michelle W. at dcm6@area92aa.org or mlweese14@gmail.com.

On February 18th from 7 pm to 10 pm there will be a

CLEAN AND SOBER HAWAIIAN LUAU DANCE at 2807 W. Washington Avenue, Yakima, WA. There will be everything you want in a LUAU including pulled pork sammiches and other tasting foods for sale. There will be a Best Hawaiian Costume Contest and Limbo Contest (How lowwww can you go ...?) We will be dancing to music by DJ Gratis. For advance tickets (\$7) call 509-823-6044 or 208-874-2757. (Children 12 and under are FREE).

Our 2023 YAKIMA VALLEY ROUNDUP will be held February 24th thru the 26th at the Selah Civic Center, 216 South 1st Avenue, Selah, WA.

This is an ALL inclusive recovery event with AA and NA speakers and panels. The theme is "TWO PROGRAMS ... ONE SOLUTION - NO LONGER ALONE."

This not an AA event. Our conference is a self-supporting event. Registration is required for all events, EXCEPT the Alkathon and the Bingo Games on Friday Night. For more information contact the Chairperson, Giles H. at 206-730-6621 or the Registration Chairperson, Kellie H. at 509-201-2131. Online Registration is available at www. yakimavalleyroundup.com.

There was a lot to share this month and it makes me feel good knowing that District 6 is alive and kicking ass.

YIS,

Michelle W.

A92/DCM6

District 7

Currently we are still working on the area assembly (BIG THANK YOU TO THOSE ALREADY REGISTERED). We have our treasurer, PI, CPC, and Corrections position all open and hoping to get them filled. As a district we are very excited to have everyone here for the April Assembly!

Yours in service

Kyley S.

DCM district 7

District 8

Greetings AA's trusted servants. We are well into the new year of 2023. Coming up we have our District 8 inventory and the April Area 92 pre-conference Assembly to prepare for. There will be lots of information to communicate and 13 | Page

discuss with your fellow AA members. Keep an eye on your email as I will be forwarding all information as received. Once again District 8 will be on the Literature and Report & Charter review teams for the GSC. We will be assigned specific agenda items to review with our groups to bring our group/district conscience to the April Assembly. All agenda items will be sent out to be addressed with your groups.

General timeline for the conference agenda items:

- February 1 Receive final 73rd GSC Agenda list summary sheets prepared.
- February 6 Standing Committee team chairs meet virtually to finalize the review process.
- February 14-27 Background for final GSC Agenda and begin summary sheets.
- February 28 Completion of summary sheets and forwarded to Groups for review.
- March 19 Standing Committee Workshop Team leaders will host their respective breakout rooms.
- April 14-16 Pre-Conference Assembly. Lewiston ID, Hosted by District 7.
- April 22 28 General Service Conference, Brooklyn NY.

I attended the January Quarterly in Wenatchee, WA had a wonderful time. It was great to fellowship with and see all our old friends in the Area. It was a very successful Quarterly. The presented motions were discussed. Those motions that passed as clear and concise to move forward were the Hybrid Ad Hoc committee Motion #3 on changing Section 2.0 WSEA Assemblies wording and the Technology committee's motion for the funding of their committee. The Hybrid Ad Hoc Committee Motion #2 was sent back to committee for further review and the (2) Finance Committee motions were pulled requiring no further action.

Notes from (January 10, 2022) District Meeting:

We had 13 GSR's, 4 officers, 5 committee chairs and 2 guests attend. Total of 24 district members attending.

Activities - Attended Jan 2023-Feb 2023:

January Quarterly: January 20 & 21, 2023, Wenatchee, WA.

DCM January Meeting: Monthly DCM roundtable with Alt-Chair Benjamin G.

Upcoming Events: (Flyers that are available can be found on Area 92.org website or in the DE) **District 8 Inventory:** Ad Hoc committee met on Jan 28, 2023. More info to come. Report in Feb. DE.

PRAASA: March 3-5, 2023, Southern CA hosting. Information at: http://www.praasa.org/

Standing Committee Workshop: March 19, 2023. Ephrata, WA. ZOOM: 889 8342 5988 pw 121222

Pre-Conference Assembly: April 14-16, 2023. Registration now open, flyers in DE.

As your DCM, I am willing to help you in any way I can please let me know if there's anything you need or anything I can help you with. Please keep an eye out for my emails as my primary job is to facilitate communication from district, Area 92, GSO in all matters A.A.

YIS Catherine B DCM 8

**Please remember to have your reports, changes or flyers into Carin C., our newsletter chair by the 5th of the month so she has time to put together the District newsletter. Her information is in the DE as well there is a form for submission. Please send completed forms to Carin.

District 9 District 10

District 10 would like to celebrate the massive list of birthdays for January! Thank you all for a great start to 2023

Sue 13 years Deb is H 3 years David 6 years Dusty 20 years Sheila 4 years Tracy T 30 days Andy 22 years Lisa B 30 days Jason 60 days Ryan 30 Days Rachel 9 years Mitch 1 year Don 8 months Sandy 4 months Paul 1year Roger 8 months

Cody L.

District 11

District 12

Hello Area Family!

There are a lot of lovely signs of spring here. No! Not that Spring. The spring in your step when District 12's GSR's and Committee Chairs are willing to work together and step into clarifying the content of verbiage in our District Handbook, (which made for a longer meeting). The kinda spring in your step when a new alternate GSR says, "Yes!, I'll serve." Or when an enthusiastic member says, "I can do that.", stepping into another Committee Chair position. And when a technology member lives in our District and can upgrade our District Meeting by sharing visuals/spreadsheet's. We put in a good days work. Thank you.

Honestly, I'm looking forward to reviewing our Agenda Items. D12 was informed about the way we are approaching the "AI's" this year. Essentially, review, discussion, consider. I shared how the Pre- Conference Assembly "AI"'s will essentially be verbalized summaries, being presented by Ben N. We will also address the Action Items / Hot Topics first at the Pre- Assembly.

We also discussed the simplification of the summary sheets. Concluding the decommissioning of, Preference. Support. Oppose. Add Comment. What's the motive? For Ben N. to go to Conference having the knowledge of group conscious for Area 92.

We, DCM's made contact with the finance committee, through a formal request letter written and submitted by District Chair Benjamin. The DCM's are requesting a income expense report with current bank information so as to be better informed and have a view of voting support for the technology committee motion in April. And we Thank You, for reception of our request.

From our PI Chair, Cathy, she's looking forward to PI Chair Ricky's monthly PI meeting the 2nd Friday of every month!

Here's some super good news! Pete H., our Corrections Chair, informed us that the Covid moratorium for juvenile detention and jails in our county May 11th. Pink Cans have be and will be up and running in our District. Literature purchased. Conversations had with the professionals that allow us, AA, beck in to share the message of hope, fellowship and service.

Our Hotlines are hot...with a few robo calls and willing volunteers available to listen and be of service.

Coming soon!

District 12 presents, 2023 Okanogan Valley Roundup! March 17-19, go to:

www.okanoganvalleyroundup.com to register!

Also~

Lost Lake Campout is coming to beautiful Mt. Bonipart. July 14-16th. More details to come!!!

Welcome!

Mark L., Native American Group's new Alt. GSR Pete H. Gratitude Banquet Chair 2023 Thank you both for serving.

Happy Birthdays!
-January 2023
Laurel 41 years!
-February 2023
Terry M. 40 years!

Wade 31 years! Harold 27 years! Shane 19 years! Mike S. 13 years! Dave B 9 years! Kellie 5 years! Cody 2 years!

Have a great month!

Jacqueline C. DCM D12Area 92

District 13

Welcome from District 13. Things are going well with attendance at the group meetings and as always we have periodic events, watch for flyers. We will have our quarterly Pot Luck/Speaker meeting in March, flier to follow. Our focus post Covid is to keep service opportunities awareness to our groups and to get more GSR's engaged. Looking forward to Spring and seeing you folks as we trudge the road to a happy destiny.

Jamie K DCM 13

District 14

December and January were busy months. We approved a motion to establish a financial estimate and projection process so our groups know where we stand financially, and what we project to spend so we can manage our funds accordingly. The 2023 financial estimate was approved by the district at our January district meeting. The financial projection will be updated quarterly.

We approved a motion to make the hybrid format official for our district meetings. Funding approved for this motion included paying for the Zoom license and the purchase of a camera. At some point the district needs to acquire a projector to support in-person meeting attendees. We are also working on a motion to form a technology/website committee chair position. We currently have a member serving as our webmaster. We need leadership to help us grow for the future as technology becomes more and more important in carrying the message and keeping our groups informed on district, area, and New York activities.

The district continues to stay highly engaged with Area 92 through my participation on the Technology Committee and Finance Committee. The Technology Committee funding motion was finalized and approved as clear and concise to be forwarded on to the districts and groups. I joined up with the area Financial Review Committee in Spokane to help with the initial phase of the review. I really appreciate the leadership provided by Dolores E, Panel 64 Past Delegate in organizing the process.

The January Quarterly in Wenatchee was well done. Thanks to Carol and all the members of District 5 for putting on a great Quarterly! I feel the strict adherence to the time clock made for both an efficient and effective meeting. After the meeting, I came across the following comment from a Class A trustee. I thought it is worth sharing:

"A class A trustee shared how there are high-trust and low- trust organizations. Our natural inclination is to be trusting; in low-trust organizations there is bureaucracy, rules, pyramid,

the pressure that someone's watching, and we must work twice as hard. High trust pays dividends, it means less stress, more engagement, is collaborative and productive. We can take an honest look in the mirror to appreciate how we can continue to grow towards supporting one another."

I feel the area continues to grow towards healthy engagement and collaboration. I think the Area Inventory was "an honest look in the mirror to appreciate how we can continue to grow towards supporting one another." Through engagement and involvement, I have learned to better understand and appreciate the trusted servants in the area. We don't need to always agree, but when we engage in dialogue and discussion, we can continue to grow towards supporting each other. I left the January Quarterly meeting with a strong feeling of personal and area spiritual growth.

Andy C, District 14 DCM

District 15

District 16 District 17 District 18 District 19 District 20

Hello from District 20, it's been a very eventful month. We had helped host a GSR school with districts 6 and 10. We also started to plan for the upcoming service workshop that districts 6 and 20 put on together yearly. And we will be having our planning committee meeting for the 2024 pre-conference assembly.

Kolton H.

District 21 District 22 District 23 District 24

Thank you for the space you allow us in the newsletter.

It was motivating to be at the quarterly in Wenatchee, although I fell asleep for a while. In the end I enjoyed it. Well, here we go with our quarterly. We are just awaiting the approval of our Area trusted Servant Lisa. I'm very enthused because our committee are very young A.A.s energetic, with a desire to learn and bilingual. Well, District 24 is also celebrating one more year, we will do this with a Concepts Workshop. I know that in A.A. there

are no personalities, only principles.

Mateo DCM District 24

District 25

Hola Area 92, greetings from District 25! I hope you are all in good health.

By the Grace of God, I had the opportunity to be at the quarterly in Wenatchee.

This month of January 2 compañeros celebrated their sobriety anniversary. One, 12 years and the other 29 years. January 29th. We had a Traditions Workshop and the participants were the District 25 groups members. February 11th there will be a La Viña workshop with 6 topics. This is going to be very interesting.

This is all for now. Thank you.

Happy 24 hours.

DCM Toribio N.

District 26



January 20, 2023

It Begins!

Welcome WSFA 92 Trusted Servants...HAPPY NEW YFAR!

Area Review - 73rd GSC Agenda

I am excited to serve with all of you once again in preparing our Area for a successful and *informed* GSC agenda review at our April Pre-Conference Assembly.

As the WSEA 92 Committee, our responsibility is to support our Groups by providing information and assist with any clarification or questions on the Agenda items. As last year, the main component in accomplishing that responsibility is the agenda item summaries created by the area committee.

At the January quarterly, the fun begins! You will find in your quarterly mailboxes, a "73rd GSC Agenda Item Review Process/Timeline", outlining our approach to meet two important milestones: discussion at the March Standing Committee Workshop and our April Pre-Conference Assembly. The timeline provides adequate time for a.) Teams to create agenda Item summaries, and b.) Distribution of summaries for Group review.

I look forward to coming together in service! Thank you for helping me with the responsibility and privilege to bring your experiences and viewpoints to the deliberations of the 73rd General Service Conference in Brooklyn NY!

Please contact me **anytime** should you have any questions or suggestions!

Always grateful to serve, Ben N Delegate - Area 92 Panel 72 208-755-2345 delegate@area92aa.org

2022 GSC - Area 92 - 72nd GSC Agenda Item Review Teams

Agenda	Agenda	Team	Agenda Item	Agenda Item Summary Teams			Focus
Committee	Category		Count	Past Delegates		Chair/Appointe	By District
I. Agenda	Secondary	AG	5	Gary P	Benjamin G	Johnny A	4, 16
II. CPC	Primary	СРС	5	Mike M	Diana M	Jay J	6, 26
III. Corrections	Primary	CORR	4	Gene D	Ben N	Marc M	12, 13, 23
IV. Finance	Secondary	FIN	3	Rad M	Fran L	Fran L	7, 15
V. Grapevine	Primary	GV	4	Allen D	Lisa G	Eddie P	11, 2
VI. Literature	Primary	LIT	22	David M	Ben N	Eddie P	17, 21, 8, 9, 13, 14
VII. Policy & Admissions	Secondary	P&A	7	Rad M	Diana M	Brian B	2, 3
VIII. Public Information	Primary	PI	18	Scott R	Ben N	Valerie D	10, 22, 26, 14, 5
IX. Report & Charter	Secondary	R&C	5	Mike M	Lisa G	Johnny A	8, 24
X. Treatment/Access	Primary	T&A	7	David M	Fran L	Michael O	9, 25
XI. Trustees	Secondary	TRU	7	Gary P	Benjamin G	Doug M	19, 23
XII. Archives	Primary	ARC	1	Allen D	Lisa G	Valerie D	14
XIII. Intl. / Conv. / Forums.	Secondary	ICF	2	Mike M	Benjamin G	Valerie D	5

My powerlessness over alcohol does not cease when I quit drinking. In sobriety I still have no choice — I can't drink.

Attempting half measures to eliminate defects merely paralyzes my efforts to change. It is only when I ask God for help, with complete abandon, that I become willing—and able—to change.



SATURDAY MARCH 18, 2023

OUR REDEEMER PRESBYTERIAN CHURCH 172 IVY St SE, EPHRATA, WA 98823

9:00-NOON, <u>LUNCH PROVIDED</u>, 1:00-3:00

PLEASE NOTIFY ASAP FOR VEGAN MEALS OR SPECIAL NEEDS

CONTACT: NATE M. dcm19@area92aa.org

HYBRID MEETING HOSTED BY DISTRICT 19!

PLEASE RSVP FOR IN PERSON ATTENDANCE (FOOD)

ZOOM MEETING ID: 889 8342 5988

PASSCODE: 121222

2022-2023 SCHEDULE AREA 92 STANDING COMMITTEE WORKSHOPS

WORKSHOPS BEGIN AT 10 AM

March 19th 2022 - District 19 - Ephrata, WA.
June 18th 2022 - District 2 - Spokane, WA.
Sept. 17th 2022 - District 12 - Omak, WA.
Dec. 10th 2022 - District 9 - Walla Walla
March 18th 2023 - District 19 - Ephrata, WA.
June 17th 2023 - District 26 - Libby, Mt.
Sept. 16th 2023 - District 6 - Yakima, WA.
Dec. 9th 2023 - District 3 - Spokane, WA.

ZOOM MEETING INFORMATION

Meeting I. D. : 889 8342 5988 Password : 121222

AREA 92 WEBSITE INFORMATION AREA92AA.ORG

CONTACT INFORMATION CHAIR@AREA92AA.ORG

ALL AA MEMBERS WELCOME

IN- PERSON AND HYBRID MEETINGS

Lunch Provided for In-Person Attendees

NO REGISTRATION FEE

RSVP for in-person Lunch.

COMMITTEES

Archives
CPC
Corrections
Grapevine & Literature
Newsletter
Public Information
Technology
Translation
Treatment &
Accessibilities

JOIN IN AND CARRY THE MESSAGE OF A.A.

Save the date March 8-9 2024 Shriners Event Center 72 17 W. Westbow Blvd. Spokane, WA 99224 www.nwpockets.org

In the mid-80s Clancy was speaking at the Sunflower Round-Up and coined the phrase "Pockets of Enthusiasm". He was referring to clusters of AA groups with a high level of the "spirit within" for recovery. Following the Sunflower conference, Dick and Peggy M from Bollowup NE started the Dockets of Enthusiasm Round-Up in Omaha, NE I was able to be a part of that conference for a couple years before moving back to Spokane in 1991. (continued on back)





(In 1993) Clancy I. had spoken at the Foxhall NW Group 2rd anniversary meeting. Several hundred people showed up to hear him share on Saturday night. Sunday morning Clancy and a few Foxhall home group members went out to breakfast at the Colden Corral Buffet. Also attending the breakfast was a small group from the Pacific NW meeting, Tacoma, WA, as well as a Pacific Group offshoot from Helena and Bozeman MT. Not knowing those "pockets of enthusiasm" were so close, it suggested we start a conference that would move from one community to the next each year. The Spokane, Tacoma, Helena and Bozeman groups would each host a speaker and all would share in the financial responsibility of the conference. We also invited the Spekane Al-Anon Family Group to participate in the weekend and offered two speaker times. The second year those from Montana suggested the conference should stay in Spokane as the travel to Taccima would be locifar. No surprise, Taccima felt the same way about trekking to Helena. We stayed in Spokane. After about 5 years the Montana conlingency backed out to start the Northern Rockles Pockets of Enthusiasm, and Tacoma resigned to spend more time and effort on their Spensorship Conference. Spokane AA meetings The South Hill Croup, and the Prescription for Living Croup have bowed out as sponsors as well as Spokane AFC.

Today the conference continues to host four AA and two AFC speakers with the help of many AA and AFC members. Robert L.





The 29th Anniversary 2023 Pockets of Enthusiasm

"The Spirit Within"

March 11, 2023

Shriners Event Center 7217 W. Westbow Blvd. Spokane, WA 99224

Questions? Call or text: April 509-979-8208 or Kristi 509-220-8096

NW Pockets of Enthusiasm

March 11, 2023 "The Spirit Within"

Saturday Conf/Reg opens 8:00 - 9:45 am

AA Speaker AA Speaker

Taco Bar Lunch 12:15 - 1:30 pm Workshop

4:00 - 5:45 pm

AA Speaker

Speakers

Al-Anon:

AA.

Dinner Countdown

Al-Anon Speaker AA Speaker Raffle

Micky B. Bryan TX

Rick H Portland OR Bitty C. Caldwell ID

Mike L. Beaverton OR

Darrin H. Spokane WA

On-line Registration

www.nwpockets.org PayPal and Venmo

Lunch (optional) \$15

Taco Bar catered by NewTech Prep School

Lodging

Best Western Peppertree Airport Inn 3711 S Geiger Blvd

Spokane WA 99224

crave.

509-289-2760 Free Shuttle to Event Center

Rooms available til February 28

Mention Pockets to get a \$135/night rate Free breakfast buffet

Signers for the hearing impaired



"Still you may say: "But I will not have benefit of contact with you who wrote this book." We cannot be sure. God will determine that, so you must remember that your real reliance is always upon Him. He will show you how to develop the fellowship you

Alcoholics Anonymous pg. 164

Mail Registration

Name AA Name AFG

AA AF

Phone Email.

Please contact me about

Before March 1 ___ x \$35 After March 1 ___ x \$40 Lunch ticket ___ x \$15=

Please make checks payable to NW Pockets of Enthusiasm

Your canceled check is your

DO NOT SEND CASH

Mail registrations to Cindy C. 8633 E. Bull Pine Lr Spokane, WA 99217 509-999-9311



Washington State East Area 92 Alcoholics Anonymous

April 8, 9 & 10 Pre-Conference Assembly (*Hybrid)

Zoom ID: 847 1548 9429 PW: 371599

*Zoom attendees must register & pay registration fee

CDA Best Western Inn

506 W Appleway Ave, Coeur d'Alene ID 83814

HOST HOTEL

CDA Best Western (208) 765-3200 Ext. 317 or 318 (800) 251-7829 506 W. Appleway Ave, CDA ID 83814 \$137 (includes tax & fees)-Any room Group name: WSEA 92 Assembly

\$30 per night pet fee

OTHER NEARBY HOTELS

Quality Inns & Suites (855) 516-1093 from \$110 Comfort Inn-(833) 987-3527 from \$110

QUESTIONS				_			
	~		-	•	~	.,	
		ш	-			n	е

Registration Chair - Gloria P. (208) 449-2468 gloriap4747@gmail.com

If you need special accommodations, please contact Chairperson – Catherine B. (619) 980-6987 cathedford@att.net

Co-Chair – Jeanie P. (208) 661-6341 jmpinel@msn.com

ONE FORM PER PERSON	Registration Fee
NAME	Friday Night Ice Cream
ADDRESS	Saturday Lunch (\$25.00 Penny's Summer Salad
PHONE:	Saturday Dinner (\$42.0 Please choose dinner p Pork Prime Rib, salad, r
EMAIL:	
DISTRICT: POSITION:	Sunday Speaker breakf

Registration Fee	\$_	20.00
Friday Night Ice Cream Social (\$1	7.00) \$ _	
Saturday Lunch (\$25.00) Penny's Summer Salad, rolls & de		-0-
Saturday Dinner (\$42.00) Please choose dinner preference:		
Pork Prime Rib, salad, rolls & des: Mushroom Ravioli, salad, rolls &		
Sunday Speaker breakfast (\$24.0	0)\$_	
Total	S	

Please mail your registration form & check to: District 8, PO Box 3403, Coeur d'Alene ID 83816

Make check payable to District 8

*REGISTRATIONS RECEIVED AFTER MARCH 31, CANNOT GUARANTEE MEAL AVAILABILITY

*RESERVE ROOM EARLY PLEASE! Room block rate held until March 18, 2022.

AA traditions Workshop



4th Saturday of the Month from Noon - 1:30

1/28/2023, 2/25/2023, 3/25/2023, 4/22/2023, 5/27/2023..etc.

Spokane Alano Club

1700 W. 7th Ave., Spokane WA

(large conference room)

- Traditions Discussion of Spiritual Principle
- Traditions How they work in our personal relationships
- · Traditions How they work in service



Tradition material packets will be available at the workshop

Snacks and Coffee will be provided

"Exactly the same principle applies to each A.A. group and to Alcoholics Anonymous as a whole. So long as the ties which bind us together prove far stronger than those forces which would divide us if they could, all will be well. We shall be secure as a movement; our essential unity will remain a certainty." Except From Grapevine Article by BNI W in 1955

Presented by Holly H and her traditions committee, sponsored by District 17

Area Newsletter Submission Guidelines

The Area 92 Newsletter- Published Monthly

The Newsletter is our primary mode of communication in Area 92 and relies on the submissions of each

of us: Our DCM's, GSR's, Elected officers, Appointed Chairs and Delegates, Past and Present, as well as any member within Area 92. Geographically Area 92 includes Eastern Washington, Northern Idaho, Western Montana and Hermiston Oregon.

Submissions: Any Member of A.A. may submit information, questions, reports, ideas or discussion points to the Editor. All Submissions are subject to editing for Grammar, sentence structure and spelling. Any opinions expressed herein are not endorsed nor approved by A.A. as a whole nor is any article or activity published by A.A. as a whole except when Conference approved literature is quoted or otherwise copyrighted by A.A.W.S.

<u>The Submission deadline is the 5th of each month at 5pm. Pacific Standard Time. Each submission should</u> be approximately 250 words.

<u>Submission Methods</u>: Email to <u>newsletter@area92aa.org</u> or US Mail to Address below Area 92 Newsletter 3834 N. Normandie St. Spokane, WA 99205

This is the disclaimer and submission guidelines that will be found in each monthly Area Newsletter.

Changes include:

- Submittal deadline has been changed from the 10th of the month to the 5th of the Month.
- No Phone Text entries will be accepted.
- The Mailing Address has been changed.
- All forms of Mail Accepted, US Postal, FEDEX, UPS, DHL Etc.
- All entries and flyers should be clear and legible.
- Submission does not guarantee publication.

Thank you for your cooperation

Sincerely yours in Service!

Doug M. Newsletter Editor AREA 92 / Panel 72